WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING FOR AUGUST 13, 2018
Present: Jay Stroud (NEASC), Mickey Parker-Jennings, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Gail Wyman, Kathy and Kord Scott, Ginny Crittenden, Mary Boyer, Bill Dunkel, Howie Ires, Walter Woodruff, Russ Cummings
Call to Order: 4:15 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes with correction, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Bills and Pay Orders: Antje R. moves to approve pay orders 5 and 6, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Members of the Public: n/a
Principal’s Report: see attachment.
Superintendent’s Report: n/a
Old Business: Jay Stroud, Director of the Commission of Independent Schools at NEASC (New England Association for Schools and Colleges) is in attendance to inform the Board about the NEASC accredidation process for independent schools. The two-part process involves a first detailed self-study followed by a peer review. The process generally takes about 18-24 months and includes an on-site visit for 2-3 days. There will be no additional costs involved for WES other than the NEASC membership dues ($1750/year) and the provision of room and board for the peer review commission during their on-site visit.
It is unclear to Jay Stroud if an accredidation will guarantee State funding per student and this information seems to be difficult to obtain.

Mary B: Does Windham have the resources for the accredidation process?

Jay S.: The first important questions to answer are a) Mission, b) Governance, and c) Experience of the individual student and demonstration of the individual needs. Most of the work for the self-study would be done by the faculty and the board with support from NEASC. After the accredidation, a 2- and 5-year report follows primarily about financial survivability.

Bill D.: What is the difference between a private and an independent school?

Jay S.: All private schools are independent. An independent WES would be publicly funded by the town.

Carolyn P.: By closing the public school there are immediate school choice opportunities and some parents may choose to enroll their children in different schools. We need to find out how to designate the school to prevent the loss of students.

Kathy S.: A first step would be to reach out to parents on the first day back at school to promote public involvement. And we should reach out to home-schoolers as well.
Howie I.: We can be flexible with tuition.

Carolyn P.: In terms of taxes, there is a base rate that every school district has to pay, which is impossible to predict. However, costs in a merger would increase our taxes and we’d have no control.

Antje R.: Would WES as an independent school be responsible for providing pre-k? 

Would there be reimbursement for special ed costs from the State?

Question to attendants: Input to approach the public

Next Meeting: August 27, 2018, at 4 pm
Adjourn: 6:15 pm
